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Minutes of the 2013 AGM of CIPFA Scotland

The Annual General Meeting of CIPFA Scotland took place on Friday 21st June in the CIPFA Scotland Office, Beaverbank Business Park, 22 Logie Mill, Edinburgh. 
Ronnie Erskine, Chair of CIPFA Scotland chaired the meeting.

Present:

Ronnie Erskine, Chair of CIPFA Scotland




Gary Devlin, Senior Vice Chair

Christine McLaughlin, Vice Chair




Margo McGurk, Honorary Treasurer



Plus members 
1.
Welcome by Chair of CIPFA in Scotland

Ronnie Erskine welcomed members to the meeting and outlined the format of the meeting.
2.
Apologies

Apologies had been intimated for the meeting by Michael Baxter
, Gillian Houston, Pat Kenny,
Elaine Lawther, Alastair MacArthur, Robert MacKinnon, Paul McMenamin, Gordon Weir, Mark White, Ben Wood, Dawn Young, Derek Yule, Catriona Cazaly, Karen McFarlane, Ian Clark, Alistair Crichton
 
3.
Minutes of the last AGM of 15th June 2012

The minutes of the previous AGM were submitted and approved.

4.
Matters arising


There were no matters arising.

5.
Chair’s Annual Report 2012-2013
Ronnie provided the members with a review of his year as Chair and the key moments which stood out for him.  He began by advising the membership that he started his year by setting a challenge to focus on people rather than the technical side.  He thought it was fair to say that the journey has just begun and there is still some way to go. 

The highlight of his year was the 2013 Conference in Dundee which introduced innovative practices and proved that CIPFA in Scotland remains in the forefront of creative thinking. Delegates and speakers tweeted, blogged, podcast and talked their way through both days! The conference continues to provide an opportunity to network, learn and share ideas. At this year’s conference we immersed ourselves in discussions of systems and flow, of trying to understand how all the elements of what we do in public services come together.  The Branch also used the conference platform to launch its research paper ‘At the Edge of Chaos and Ready for Outcomes?’ which challenges everyone to think about how we can improve the way we spend our money to improve outcomes in our communities. This has raised the profile of CIPFA in Scotland and stimulated conversation at a political and local level which will continue through 2013.

The Branch continued to support its members through providing a series of high quality CPD events for members and students throughout the year. Alongside a focus on promoting the qualification and improving communications with members and students across Scotland, these remain core areas for the Branch.

Ronnie took the opportunity to thank the CIPFA volunteers who have contributed to the ongoing development of CIPFA throughout 2012/13, in particular, members of the Executive Committee and Office Bearers Group who commit their time throughout the year to supporting CIPFA’s work in Scotland.  There was also a special word of thanks from Ronnie and the Branch to Craig Marriott who has stepped down from the Executive and Margo McGurk who has resigned as Treasurer but will continue to work on the committee.  Ronnie finished by thanking  Angela, Mark, Don, Gareth, James and staff at the CIPFA Scotland office who have worked professionally throughout the year in delivering effective services to the Branch, its members and students.

6.
Treasurer’s Financial Statement for the year ended 31st December 2012
Margo McGurk began by thanking David Robertson for his support in handing over the role of Treasurer, she also took the opportunity to thank Don Peebles for his help in finalising the 2012 annual accounts. 
Margo advised the members that during this financial year the Branch has supported a number of planned events including a weekend school for students and a significant research project. As a result of this additional in-year activity the branch had expenditure in excess of income of £660. This was managed through the release from a branch reserve created during 2012 to support Policy and Technical Support activities. 

As the Treasury Management Forum is consolidated within the Branch accounts and generated a surplus of £23,839 for the year. The Treasury Management Forum held a very successful conference during 2012 with the profit arising from this activity increasing the level of reserve at the year end.  

The reserves position of the Branch is reducing but remains healthy with balances totalling £96,029 held at 31 December 2012. The Branch has developed plans to use these reserves to help deliver its strategic aims over the next 5 years. Notes 8 and 9 detail the allocation to specific reserves agreed by the Branch during 2012.

The Branch received a regional subvention from CIPFA of £3,633 for 2012 of which £1,500 was allocated to the Scottish Student Society. The Branch also allocated £1,418 to support the activities of the CIPFA Directors of Finance Section.
Ronnie took the opportunity to thank Margo and Grace for their work and support of the Branch

The accounts were approved by David Robertson and Gareth Davies
7. Proposed Changes to Constitution

Christine McLaughlin has been working on updating the constitution and proposed changes as follows:
1. The AGM to follow the Student Graduation 
2. The number of members required for a quorum to be reduced to 15
The update to the Constitution was approved by Alan Wood and Fiona Kordiak
8.
Office Bearers 2013/14
The following members were proposed and approved by Gareth Davies and Lesley Kenworthy as Office Bearers for the forthcoming year:

	Chair
	Gary Devlin

	Senior Vice Chair
	Christine McLaughlin

	Vice-Chair
	David Robertson

	Honorary Treasurer
	Alan Wood

	Past Chair
	Ronnie Erskine

	Representative to sit on the Institute Council
	Gillian Houston

	Honorary Auditor
	Grace Scanlon


Gary Devlin was then installed as the new Chair of CIPFA Scotland and presented with his badge of office by Ronnie Erskine.
9.
Other Business

There was no other business. The meeting was then closed. 

